January 19th 2022, at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:02 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept the minutes with one minor change. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and the minutes were approved with one minor change. The minutes of the reorganizational meeting were read and Chad Cooley made a motion to accept them as written. John Strope seconded the motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. John Strope made a motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and the treasurers report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Plowed and Cindered throughout the month
Boom mowed some brush back and filled holes throughout the month
Hauled ditch dirt to Fred Wheaton's
Removed trees along Tabernacle roadside for Candy Haverly
Graded ripples out of Feusner Hill Rd.
Installed a no outlet sign on Harrison Rd.
Added silt socks on the end of the shop drainpipe
Purchased new plow lights from Bradco for the 14'
Purchased and replaced piston pump on the 19'
Redneck auto put new tires on the GMC and new rear tires on the 14'
Put a new plow blade on the Henderson plow

All Bills on hand were paid.

The 2021 township accounts were audited throughout the month. All bookwork was in order, reconciled, and well organized.

The 2021 Gas and Diesel Fuel log sheets were reviewed.

After a quick review of the LeRaysville/Pike Vol. Fire Co. Contract, the board agreed to have our solicitor also check it over before returning it to the fire company.

Subdivision paperwork for Colemans and Mosier's were reviewed and approved.

Banking paperwork was signed and updated with the present board members.

The board agreed to skip this year's township cleanup and continue with the biennial schedule.

After much discussion regarding the Evan's concerns from last months meeting, the board agreed to move forward with break retardant signs. Jeff Robbins made a motion to have John Strope contact PennDOT for the approval and placement to install break retarders prohibited signs. Chad Cooley seconded this motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and the motion passed.

Chad Cooley made a motion to donate \$350.00 to H.O.P.S. ambulance and \$500.00 to the North Orwell Hall of Trustees.

John Strope is to get an updated quote for a 2000-hour grader service opposed to purchasing a grader pm package.

Meeting Adjourned, 8:35 p.m.

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

_____Approved